TOWN OF SOMERS 

  MINUTES of the REGULAR MEETING 

October 27, 2015
The Regular Meeting of the Somers Town Board was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Ben Harbach at the Somers Town Hall, 7511 12th Street.

Present: Chairman Ben Harbach, Supervisors Judy Schantek & Al Ferber. Excused: Supervisor Mark Molinaro.  Also present: Administrator William Morris & Clerk-Treasurer Tim Kitzman.
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent and Approval of Minutes of Town Board meeting on October 13, 2015 & Vouchers dated 10-15-15 & 10-27-15 
Sup. Schantek moved to approve Minutes of the Town Board meeting on October 13, 2015 & payment of Vouchers dated 10-15-15 & 10-27-15, second by Sup. Ferber. Motion carried 3-0. 
Correspondence:  None
Citizen Comments
Ron Grimes, 3145 72nd Ave, asked for citizen comments at all meetings. He also submitted a contact for the logging company that is under contract with Kenosha County & detailed a news article on the Village of Pleasant Prairie detailing their reserve & tax levy.
Supervisor’s Comments
Sup. Schantek urged caution on Halloween during Trick-Or-Treat hours.

Public Hearing & Action on Final Resolution No. 15-016 to Levy Special Assessments

Chairman Harbach opened the Public Hearing. No one appeared and the hearing was closed. Sup. Schantek moved to adopt Final Resolution No. 15-016 to Levy Special Assessments, second by Sup. Ferber.  Motion carried 3-0.

Action on proposed Ordinance No. 15-005 Revising Section 13.55(A) Appendix “A” Utility District #1 & Public Entities Sewer Service Charges

Sup. Schantek moved to waive the first reading of said ordinance, second by Sup. Ferber.  Motion carried 3-0.  Sup. Schantek moved to adopt Ordinance No. 15-005 Revising Section 13.55(A) Appendix “A” Utility District #1 & Public Entities Sewer Service Charges, second by Sup. Ferber.  Motion carried 3-0.

Approval of Operator Licenses:  Brittany M. Herr, Dawn R. Lester 
Sup. Schantek moved to grant Operator Licenses to Brittany M. Herr & Dawn R. Lester, second by Sup. Ferber.  Motion carried 3-0.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
Submitted by Timothy L. Kitzman, Clerk-Treasurer  
These minutes are not official until approved by the Town Board
